
EUSTIS GUN CLUB 
MONTHLY MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES 

Eustis Gun Club, Tavares, FL 
September 8, 2019 

 
President Sonny Nowlon called meeting to order at 1:00PM.  4H, a member of the Smoking Pigeons led the Pledge to the 
Flag and Sonny asked for a Moment of Silence for Veterans, First Responders and our Armed Forces here and abroad.   
 
Treasurer’s Report: Rick Hansing gave Treasurer’s report from July.  Income was $61697.  Expenses were $40026.  Total 
available funds were $572032, including money markets.  Motion to accept report, seconded and carried 
 
Youth programs – Nothing to report.  
 
Membership report: As of August 2019 
Annual/1904 -Spouse/288 - Life members/124-Spouse/13—Total 2329 – Probationary – 86.  Motion to accept report, 
seconded and carried 
 
Range Maintenance Report:   Presented by George Opria.  A large part of recent work was preparing for Hurricane 
Dorian and then putting things back together.  We currently have 3 maintenance workers, 2 work Monday and Friday 
AMs, 1 works Monday, Wednesday and Friday AM.  This schedule allows for regular maintenance and also time for 
special projects.  There are maintenance forms with the RSOs, if you notice something, please right it up.  Motion to 
accept report, seconded and carried 
 
Range Officer and Operations:  Presented by Cecil Davenport.  Nothing new to report.  We have 7 RSO on staff and their 
function is to assist you and keep you safe.  As always, any questions or concerns please reach out to Cecil or Gale.  
Motion to accept report, seconded and carried 
 
Announcements 

• Pocket Berms – Work has started, will be approximately 2-3 weeks until completion.  Berm 1 is being split into 2, 
this will allow for 6 pocket berms moving forward.  

• Next Board Meeting – Wednesday September 25 – 6pm - **note new date – now the 4th Wednesday of each 
month 

• Next Membership Meeting – Sunday October 13 – 1pm  

• Keep an eye on the website for any updates and utilize the google calendar.   
 
New Business 

• Probationary Applicants were introduced and asked to stay for the required Range briefing – 10 

• Marc O’uellett spoke about the various shotgun programs at the club including the new automation system 
which will hopefully be operational by the end of September 

 
Board members present –Sonny Nowlon, Bob Comerer, Rick Hansing, Cecil Davenport, Dawn Owen, Bill Tweedle, Gale 
Anspach, George Opria, Carl D’Alessandro 
 
30 People present including members/new applicants/board members 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 125pm -  
Submitted by Dawn Owen, Secretary – October 6, 2019 


